From: Emma Schofield

To: Metrowest1

Cc: James Willcock

Subject: Metrowest Phase 1 - Draft DCO - Article 44 Hedgerows
Date: 11 January 2021 17:44:02

Dear Sir/Madam,

In response to action point 3 (Article 44 - Hedgerows) from Issue Specific Hearing
1, I can now confirm that North Somerset Council (as Local Planning Authority), is
now satisfied with the wording of Article 44 of the draft DCO and that we don’t
need a separate requirement to cover the removal of hedgerows.

Kind regards

Emma Schofield

Principal Planning Officer
Strategic Developments Team
Place Directorate

North Somerset Council

Tel: 01934 427559

E-Mail: Emma.Schofield@n-somerset.gov.uk
Post: Town Hall, Walliscote Grove Road, Weston-super-Mare, BS23 1UJ

Web: www.n-somerset.qov.uk

My working days are: Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays (finishing at 2.45pm
each day)

Our response to Covid-19 We are currently operating a reduced service. Whilst
we will do our best to progress applications, they are likely to take longer than
usual to be decided. To help us reduce delays and prevent the spread of the
virus, please note the following:

New applications

Applications should be submitted via the Planning Portal. The Government
encourages planning applications to be submitted electronically, to enable remote
processing to continue as far as possible and support the latest social distancing
guidelines. You can find out how to send planning applications to us on our
website. In addition, please include photographs that show the site in relation to
adjacent properties. This will allow us to progress your application without visiting
the site.

Site Notices
We now ask applicants to put up the site notice, to help us prevent the spread of
the virus and allow the consultation period to start. This helps to reduce delays.

Meetings
All meetings with our planning officers will, for the foreseeable future, be
undertaken online only. No meetings in person will be held.

We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we strive to keep our staff
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customers safe, while also continuing to provide essential services. Whist we will
try to keep delays to a minimum, we may have to ask for more time and therefore
would appreciate your agreement to such requests.

Keeping in touch

Visit www.n-somerset.gov.uk for information about our services

Council Connect: for all streets, open spaces and environmental protection enquiries visit www.n-
somerset.gov.uk/connect

Care Connect: for all adult social services enquiries visit www.n-somerset.gov.uk/careconnect
Out of hours emergencies: 01934 622 669

Privacy and confidentiality notice:

The information contained in this email transmission is intended by North Somerset Council for the use of the
named individual or entity to which it is directed and may contain information that is privileged or otherwise
confidential. If you have received this email transmission in error, please delete it from your system without
copying or forwarding it, and notify the sender of the error by reply email. Any views expressed within this
message or any other associated files are the views and expressions of the individual and not North Somerset
Council. North Somerset Council takes all reasonable precautions to ensure that no viruses are transmitted with
any electronic communications sent, however the council can accept no responsibility for any loss or damage
resulting directly or indirectly from the use of this email or any contents or attachments.
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